
COVID-19 HAS IMPACTED MY CHILD’S CLASSROOM. WHAT DO I NEED TO KNOW?
What learning will look like for your child and their class during a COVID-related quarantine.

My child has to 
quarantine (but the 
whole class is not in 
quarantine):

 Students who are 
quarantined have the 
option to access their 
class and all class periods 
for live instruction.

 Teachers will provide 
in-person instruction in 
their classroom with non-
quarantined students.

 Assignments will be completed 
using the class’s digital platform.

My child’s entire 
class (or period in 
middle school or 
high school) has  
to quarantine:

 Pre-K and elementary students will have 
the option to access online instruction 
with their teacher for a minimum of 3 
hours each day. 

 Middle and high school students 
will have the option to access online 
instruction with their teachers for a 
minimum of 30 minutes per class.

 Students will complete independent 
work and may access office hours 
when not attending in person 
instruction.

 Assignments will be completed 
using the class’s digital platform.

Quarantined 
teachers (exposed  
or asymptomatic) 
would be providing 
services. Those  
in isolation (ill) would 
be out on illness. 

 Students who do not need to 
quarantine will attend class in-person 
with a substitute teacher, so both the 
quarantined teacher and substitute 
teacher will be available to support 
learning.

 Quarantined teachers will 
provide virtual instruction for 
in-person and quarantined 
students.

 During class time, teachers will use 
breakout rooms to support small-
group instruction for quarantined 
students.

 Assignments will be completed 
using the class’s digital platform.

Absences What  
you need to know:

 Students with excused absences will be 
given full credit for any make up work, 
just as with any excused absence.

For more information on 
checking out hotspots or 
devices for your child, call your 
school or visit: device.lausd.net.

If your child is required to quarantine or isolate, please let your principal or school site team know if your child still wants access to daily 
meals. The school will make arrangements for you to pick up meals for the duration of your student’s quarantine period.
For more information on quarantine and isolation protocols, visit: achieve.lausd.net/healthandsafety.
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